Memorandum



530 Broadway Providence Rhode Island 02909 401-421-4140 Fax: 401-751-8613 http://www.gza.com **To:** Joseph Martella, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management

(RIDEM)

From: Meg Kilpatrick and Jim Clark, GZA

CC: Michele V. Leone, National Grid

William Howard, National Grid

Date: 5/10/2012

Subject: Upcoming Site Response Action Report – Weeks of May 14-25, 2012

Former Tidewater Facility Pawtucket, Rhode Island RIDEM Case No. 95-022

On behalf of National Grid, the following summarizes response actions expected to be performed at the above-referenced site during the timeframe from May 14 through 25, 2012.

SITE ACTIVITIES TO BE PERFORMED

- Complete site observation walk.
- Complete fence repair along northern property boundary.
- Perform an assessment of the conditions of the remaining three buildings located on the Former Manufactured Gas Plant Area (FGPA) portion of the Site. This assessment will be used by National Grid as part of an evaluation to raze these historic structures. This work is tentatively scheduled to be performed on May 17, 18 and 21, 2012.

The excavation work associated with the regulator station upgrades is complete. Above-ground work associated with the regulator station is complete, except for replacement of one of the buildings within the regulator station fence line. The schedule for this work is currently being evaluated.

Earthwork associated with the proposed electrical substation upgrades is tentatively anticipated to begin in August 2012. An evaluation regarding the applicability of Air Pollution Control Regulation No. 9 with respect to the excavation work associated with proposed electrical substation upgrades was submitted to RIDEM on February 13, 2012.

Please contact me at 401-421-4140 Ext. 2719 if you have any questions or comments.